

Hanover Inter-Group Meeting Minutes

Date: January 20, 2024

Attendance	Group Members	Home Group	Position	Email Address
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Shaun V.	Hanover	President	shaunvipond@comcast.net
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Kelley K.	Hanover	Secretary	kellykoontz@gmail.com
<input type="checkbox"/>	Michael S.	Littlestown	Treasurer	ceb4recovery@gmail.com
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Jason M.	Hanover	H & I/District	jason.mummert@yahoo.com
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Rich H.	McCosh	Communications	rfhurley@hotmail.com
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Cyndi M.	Hanover	Activities	cyndimeneses@comcast.net
<input type="checkbox"/>	Bill B.	Abbottstown		bill.baker1964@yahoo.com
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Melissa R.	Hanover's Women's		melissablessed@yahoo.com
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Samuel	Hanover		
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Bea P.	McCosh		bea.pinera29@gmail.com
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Montana	It's Not About Me Women's Group		tanastew316@gmail.com
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Terry R.	We Care Group		rummelterry@hotmail.com
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Paul C.	Away Out		pclancys@aol.com
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/>	Jeff S.	New Oxford		jwstout1023@yahoo.com
<input type="checkbox"/>				
<input type="checkbox"/>				

Call to Order & Instructions

Meeting started at 10:30am with the Serenity Prayer.

Secretary's Report

Kelley K (alternate to Michelle K.) reported on December's Meeting. The Meeting Minutes from December 16, 2023 were approved. Kelley K. stated she will update the email list before next meeting.

Treasurer's Report

Tim O. (Alternate for Michael S.) read the Treasurer's Report from an email sent by Michael. Final Treasure Report will be attached. Need to follow-up with Tina C. about the money from Alcahthon.

- | | |
|---------------------------|-------------------------|
| • Beginning Balance _____ | • Expenses _____ |
| • Ending Balance _____ | • Prudent Reserve _____ |

Committee Reports

- Hospital & Institutions
Jason M. reported Commitments are continuing to be successful to facilities and programs served by the Inter-Group. Jason stated that he will be reaching out again to the hospitals and institutions to ensure that a schedule for Commitments is being followed. He will update at the February Meeting.
- Intergroup Communication
Rich H. has successfully updated the Hanover Inter-Group Website and LeeAnn Z. will review the Where and When format before next meeting.
- Activities/Upcoming Events
No Report
- Other Committees
None

- District 35

Jason M. reported that the District Workshop on Service and Sponsorship was successful. Approximately 50 people participated.

Jason shared information about NERAASA 2024 being held in Hershey PA on February 22 @ 8:00 am – February 25 @ 5:00 pm.

The purpose of the Northeast Regional Service AA Assembly (NERAASA) is for General Service Representatives (GSR's), District Committee Members (DCM's), Area Officers, Area Committee Members, District Committee Members, and Intergroup/Central Office Representatives of the Northeast Region to discuss General Service Conference related issues and concerns affecting A.A. as a whole, as well as pertinent aspects of recovery, unity and service common to the areas of the Northeast Region.

Old Business

None Reported

New Business

Cyndi M. was present and nominated by Melissa R. for the Activities/Event Position. All voted in favor and Cyndi accepted.

Michael S. suggested a sub-committee be formed to write-up Officer Positions descriptions and responsibilities. Tabled until February Meeting.

Meeting Adjourned at 11:05am with the Lord's Prayer.

Submitted By: *Kelley K*

Date January 20, 2024